APR 16 1963

PAUL DUDLEY WHITE, M.D.

264 BEACON STREET

BOSTON, MASS.

CONSULTATION BY APPOINTMENT

15 April 1963

Dr. Ancel Keys Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis 14, Minnesota

Dear Ancel:

Thank you for your letter of April 8.

I shall be glad to send you \$1,000 very soon from my Coronary Research Fund at the Massachusetts General Hospital.

Your application for a grant for the Research Committee from the International Cardiology Foundation must have the approval of the Executive Committee of the International Society of Cardiology itself, not just the Research Committee. Will you clarify the issue by telling me whether the executive members to whom you have sent copies are members of the Executive Committee of the I.S.C. or of your own Research Committee? If they are of the I.S.C., that's all we need, but I wanted to make sure of this since time is short. As you know, the members of the Executive Committee of the I.S.C. are the following: Duchosal, Maddox, Lequime, Puddu, and Keith.

I have sent the form about the Makarska meeting to Jean Lequime.

Sincerely yours,

PDW:fa

